July 11, 2002


COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

Of the Common Council of the City of Phillips at a special meeting held in the council room on July 11, 2002.

Mayor Boho called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. Council members present as listed below. City Attorney Bilz, absent.

1st Aldermanic District

Ted Kempkes and Mary Satterwhite
2nd Aldermanic District

Leon Namtzu and Ed Lasee
3rd Aldermanic District

Elvis Presley and Jeff Fahl
Clerk-Treasurer


Lee V. Lamoreaux

Others present: John Iverson, John Martwick and Terry Staroba.

Mr. Iverson, Ayres Associates, informed council members of the following items related to operation of the wastewater treatment plant:

1. Heavy rains cause a surge of water to enter the operations of the treatment plant causing a bypass operation. This is not acceptable to utility operations or the Department of Natural Resources.

2. I would recommend smoke testing of sanitary mains for leak detec​tion. The first step would be concentration on suspect areas of the City first, and proceed from that point.

Motion by Mr. Namtzu, seconded by Mr. Fahl to enter into a amend​ment agreement for professional services with Ayres Associates for the smoke testing of sanitary sewers, and authorize Mayor Boho to sign said agreement. Alderpersons voting aye: Mr. Presley, Mr. Fahl, Mr. Lasee, Mr. Namtzu, Mr. Kempkes, and Mrs. Satterwhite. Alderpersons voting nay:  None. Carried. Cost of this service will range from $16,000 to $29,000.

Motion by Mr. Kempkes, seconded by Mrs. Satterwhite to adjourn.  Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 5:58 PM.

Attest:

Lee V. Lamoreaux


Approved:
Joseph S. Boho



Clerk-Treasurer




Mayor
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